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Oregon State Legislature
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Support for HB 3140: Recreational Liability Balance

Dear Chair Nguyen, Vice Chairs Diehl and Isadore, and Members of the Committee,

Trailkeepers of Oregon (TKO) is dedicated to protecting and enhancing the Oregon hiking experience 
through stewardship, advocacy, and education. Our work engages thousands of volunteers each year in 
maintaining and restoring trails across the state, ensuring safe and sustainable access to Oregon’s incredible 
natural landscapes.

We are writing in support of HB 3140, which aligns Oregon’s recreation liability laws with those of neighbor-
ing states. Nonprofit organizations like TKO, along with small businesses and outdoor recreation providers, 
rely on liability waivers to lead trail stewardship activities and outdoor education programs. These efforts 
not only improve public access to trails but also instill a culture of responsible and safe recreation.

Currently, the high cost of liability insurance in Oregon puts these programs at risk. Without action, many 
organizations and businesses will be forced to reduce programming, increase costs, or even cease opera-
tions—ultimately limiting Oregonians’ access to guided outdoor experiences and critical stewardship efforts.

We urge your support of HB 3140 to help sustain affordable and accessible outdoor recreation and stew-
ardship opportunities for all Oregonians.

Sincerely,

TKO Executive Director
steve.kruger@trailkeepersoforegon.org | 503-575-6280


